TORONTO PARKING AUTHORITY

A meeting of the Board of Directors of the Toronto Parking Authority was held at Toronto Parking Authority Offices, 33 Queen Street East, 2nd Floor Boardroom at 9:30 a.m. on Wednesday, January 23, 2013.

 Present:

Michael Tziretas, Chair



Geri Kozorys-Smith, Vice Chair

Councillor Giorgio Mammoliti




Councillor Ana Bailão



Darius Mosun




Paul Scargall




Shimshon Posen




Lorne Persiko, President

Teresa Toigo, Board Secretary


13-001
The Board confirmed the minutes of the December 18, 2012 meeting with the following amendment:   

Revise the meeting attendance list to include Director Paul Scargall in attendance for the December 18, 2012 Board meeting (Director Scargall was mistakenly listed as absent for the meeting) 
FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION
13-002
The Board received, for information only, a list of cheques issued and shown as Annex A to the January 23, 2013 Agenda (vouchers 59316 – 59680 and vouchers 400067 – 400068).

For the record, the following conflicts of interest were identified:

Vice Chair Kozorys-Smith declared a conflict of interest with respect to 
Cheque #59531; and, Chair Tziretas declared a conflict of interest with respect to Cheque #59538.
13-003
The Board received, for information only, a staff memorandum dated January 7, 2013 regarding expenditures made to Precise Parklink Inc.
13-004
The Board approved a staff memorandum dated January 7, 2013 recommending:

a) A single expenditure of $10,180 for software necessary to communicate with and configure 32 biometric hand readers purchased to automate payroll timecard punching and;

b) Subsequent annual payments of $1,280 for an annual maintenance fee for the 32 devices. 
On motion by Director Scargall, seconded by Vice Chair Kozorys-Smith, the Board recessed the public session of the meeting to consider the following confidential reports in closed session with specific reference made to the reasons cited under both the City of Toronto Act for closed meetings and the Toronto Parking Authority’s Policy Resolution 1-1 “Meetings and Minutes Open to the Public”.
IN-CAMERA 

13-005
The Board approved a staff memorandum dated January 14, 2013 regarding a renewal option to an Air Rights Agreement.  

(Confidential – re: A proposed lease and/or license agreement)
13-006
The Board approved a request regarding a personnel matter.

(Confidential – re:  Personal matters about an identifiable individual, including municipal or local Board employees).

On motion by Vice Chair Kozorys-Smith, seconded by Director Scargall, the Board recessed the closed session of the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 10:24 a.m.

Michael Tziretas, Chair

